
Signing ceremony for “The project for upgrading Shambu primary school, Horo Guduru 
Wollega Zone, Oromia” 

 

The grant contract signing ceremony for “The project for upgrading Shambu primary 
school, Horo Guduru Wollega Zone, Oromia” through the Japanese Grant Assistance for 
Grassroots Human Security Projects (GGP), was held on 23 January 2020 in the 
presence of H.E Mr. Matsunaga Daisuke, Ambassador Extraordinary and 
Plenipotentiary of Japan to Ethiopia. This grant contract amounts to USD 85,755 for 
Shambu Town Education Office. 
At Shambu primary school, each classroom currently holds about 80 children. This is 
over capacity, and the school's children are forced to study in a poor educational 
environment. This project is to improve the educational environment by constructing 
new school buildings (2 school buildings and 8 classrooms). 
At the signing ceremony, Ambassador Matsunaga explained that Japan has implemented 
more than 400 GGP projects in Ethiopia, and said that he hopes that this project will be 
implemented smoothly.  
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